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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

As you are aware, there is a large-scale project underway in Building E at Lismore Heights 
Public School.  

The project includes: 

• converting a music room into a staffroom 

• building a new music room  

• refurbishing 6 learning spaces 

• upgrading the existing toilets 

• building a new accessible toilet 

• extending the east side of the building for a new practical activities area 

• upgrading the fire escape stairs. 

This notification is to inform you about asbestos removal and remediation work starting during 
the Spring School Holidays as part of this project. 

Part of this work involves removing wall panels and vinyl tiles known to contain asbestos, as 
listed in the school’s asbestos register.  

The materials are currently undisturbed and other work can continue as normal in the 
building.  

Work to remove the asbestos containing materials will take place across 4 weekends, starting 
from 28 September 2024. 

There will be no operational impact to staff and students during this work.  

All work will be done outside of school and vacation care hours, in accordance with work, 
health and safety laws and the NSW Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan.  

Safety measures will be in place while work is being done.  

All work will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors and monitored by 
independent hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable legislation, regulations, 
policies, and guidelines.   

Once remediation work is complete, an independent hygienist will inspect the area and issue a 
clearance certificate before other building work continues. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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